AFTER MORE than twenty years of black and
white the Valley Voice is now coming to you
with a re-designed look and a splash of col-
our on the front and back.

You are holding the first of many issues to
feature this change which makes it more
eye-catching for readers and appealing to
advertisers. The basic format will be the
same with all the great local stories, classi-
fieds and photos.

Local graphic designer Anneloes Douglas re
-designed the masthead to tie it in to the
Valley Project. Community worker Charlotte
Wilson says: “A lot of people don't know that
we publish the Valley Voice, so this will be a
great way to get that message across.”

The community newsletter is now being
printed in-house at the community rooms.
The chunky new Canon photocopier will
allow us to become a micro copy facility for
North Dunedin and we can offer competi-
tive rates for small printing jobs, with a dis-
count for non-profit groups. Valley Voice
editor Edith Leigh says the new printer is a
way to recoup costs and sustain the Valley

connecting our community o
whitia te taurafangata

your local newsletter published by the Valley Project « february 2015

Voice as a North East Valley institution.

The Valley Voice has seen many changes
over its well-established history and the Val-
ley Project has back issues for those that
would like to pop in and have a look.

Individuals or groups interested in printing
or photocopying can stop by the communi-
ty rooms or call 473 8614. —Marty Cancilla

Relay for Life team

Would you like to join the valley Relay for Life
team? We are still looking for members to
join us for this 24-hour event on 7 and 8
March at Forsyth Barr Stadium.

MoveMe Dunedin is sponsoring the team so
there is no cost to join. Some fundraising for
the Cancer Society will be involved.

Relay for Life is a family-friendly community
event. It is a time to celebrate cancer survi-
vors and carers and remember loved ones lost
to cancer.

Contact the Valley Project office on 473 8614
to get involved.

For local expertise
and timely
personalised
investment
advice...
...contact Lyn Howe,

your local Authorised
Financial Adviser

(03) 477 7464
Iyn.howe@forsythbarr.co.nz

$2 FORSYTH BARR e

0800367 227 « www.forsythbarr.co.nz &

DN2714

Disclosure Statements are available on request and free of charge.

Gardens
Physiotherapy
& Pilates

26 Bank St, North East Valley
ph 473 0144
www.gardensphysio.co.nz
Free Parking, ACC & Private Clients

Activity  Life « Balance

Your Qualified, Local
Real Estate Agent

Peter Gale (B.Com, M.Com)
Ph 4731721 0r 021608 107

DARLINGREALTY

Licensed Agent (REA%) 2008

VALLEY BUILDER
Licenced & Qualified
Carpenter
Jonathan
021-299-1007 OF 473 8189

Do it once Do it right




Windows Linux

COMPUTER

HELP!
Matthew Dwyer

Websites

Software -

02-2048-0012
4730-343

mdwyer@snap.net.nz
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Hardware -

Tuition - Advice

It's your ‘local’
Garden Centre

It's VERY
affordable

It helps youth
employment

L7 Open 7 days
~/) 10 am—4 pm
,Q,}hg;ow 146 Norwood St,
GARDEN CENTRE Ph 473 1334

A Presbyterian Support Otago service

NEED A PAINTER?

INSIDE OR OUT!
NO JOB TOO SMALL

Competitive Hourly Rates
or Quotes

Contact BRYAN
Home: 473 7488
Cell: 021108 1860

b.a.porteous@clearnetnz

Community connections

» meet the Valley Project exec
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NEW FAMILIES are always telling school principal John
McKenzie the North East Valley community is amazing.
“They all comment how it is a really friendly, welcoming
place for their families.”

John has seen the Valley Project grow, from a loose collec-
tive of schools, early childhood centres and community
members wanting to help disadvantaged families, to what
it is today. Children who live in positive, vibrant communi-
ties with strong neighbourly contacts achieve and engage
better at school, he believes.

The Valley Project “absolutely” makes a difference. He cites
a story where a mother arrived in the valley from the North
Island with nothing but what she had packed in her Com-
modore. She enrolled her children at the school at 9am
and by that evening the family were in a rented house with
furniture, food and clothing. “It was incredible. Those three
children hit the ground running when they started school.”

Sound system available for hire

WHY BUY when you can hire? As well as the two vans you have
no doubt seen around the valley, the Valley Project is growing a
bank of resources available for community use at discounted
prices.

The newest addition is a portable 400-watt Yamaha PA system. It
is ideal for live or recorded sound at small community events and
training for use and setting up will be provided.

Other items for hire include two 3m x 3m ‘pop up’ gazebos and a
Tascam portable voice recorder. Pop by the community rooms to
enquire or give a call for prices at 473 8614. -Marty Cancilla

Welcome to new

project staff

TWO NEW faces will be in the
Valley Project office this
month when our community
worker Charlotte Wilson goes
on maternity leave.

lko McKague is
involved voluntar-
ily with the Cosy
Homes initiative.
She is currently
studying towards
a doctorate at the University
of Otago looking at homes in
“energy hardship” and how
that affects the health and
quality of life of the inhabit-
ants. In her own time Iko
loves gardening and cooking.

Anna Parker
was involved in
the project in
its early stages
and is excited
to be back on
board. She enjoys being a
part of the social cohesion
that exists in the valley.
Tramping and camping are
her favourite activities and
she loves walking in the valley.

/Games Iibrory\
ready to go

Did you know we now have a
games library at the Valley Pro-
ject?

Games can be signed out for up
to two weeks for either a gold
coin donation per game or a $10
annual fee.

Call into the community rooms at
262 North Rd to check it out.
Games we have include Cranium,
Settlers of Catan andPictionary.
Donations of games in reasona-

ble condition are welcome.




Code Club an exciting idea for valley kids

THEIR EIGHT-YEAR-OLD daugh-
ter's interest in computer pro-
gramming has spurred two North
East Valley parents to look at es-
tablishing a Code Club in the val-
ley.

When Sarah Gallagher's daughter
did a course programming Lego
robots at the University of Otago
“she absolutely loved it". “But it
was only for three weeks, so we
looked around to see what else
was available and came across
the Code Club.”

Steve Gallager and Sacred Heart pupils Jack Be (8) and Jordy Sherriff
(8) enjoy an hour of code during a worldwide event last December

Code Club is an international, volunteer-led free programme to introduce children to pro-
gramming. Learning to code is a skill that helps children become digitally literate and be

competent digital citizens.

During an "hour of code” session the couple helped organise at Sacred Heart School last
year pupils did three coding activities, two on computers and one where they learnt coding
principals by programming a person. “They had so much fun. My favourite quote of the day

rn

was 'this is the best thing | have ever done in my life’.

While not programmers themselves the Gallaghers are keen to get a club up and running,
and are exploring options to purchase computers. “We have a bunch of local programmers
keen to come along and do the teaching.” Get in touch with Sarah or Steve via email at
steveandsarah.gallagher@gmail.com if the Code Club interests you. -£dith Leigh

Fruit wanted to preserve and juice

DO YOU have fruit trees that you don't harvest or need
help to pick? Do you know how to preserve the fruit, or
would you like to learn?

The Dunedin Community Food Harvest Group and other
volunteers are teaming up again to do some community
fruit picking, baking and preserving. This community initia-
tive aims to reduce waste, make the most of local food and
share skills.

A preserving workshop will be held in the valley and an ap-
ple press will be in action at the community rooms some
time in April to make delicious fresh apple juice. The initia-
tive is run on a small budget, so any donations of ingredi-
ents for preserving, such as sugar or flour, would be greatly
appreciated.

Volunteers and tree owners will get to keep a little produce
themselves, with some fresh produce being used in skill-
sharing workshops and the remainder going to the food
bank. Contact Annika at dunedinharvest@gmail.com or
phone 021 069 0546 if you would like to offer your fruit,
help pick or preserve, or if you would like further infor-
mation. -Annika Korsten
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/Valley bike )
repair clinic

Broken hearts might not be fixa-
ble, but broken bikes certainly
will be at a Valley Project Valen-
tine's Day bicycle repair clinic.
Organiser lko McKague says
members of Crooked Spoke, a
DIY bicycle workshop in Dunedin,
are coming to the valley to help
and teach people how to repair
and maintain their bicycles. The
free clinic will run from 10am to
11.30am on 14 February at the
community rooms, 262 North Rd.
The Valley Project is working
towards creating a North Dune-
din bicycle library and has built
up a collection of tools. If you
would like to be a part of this
initiative get in touch with pro-
ject manager Marty Cancilla on
473 8614.

Friday, 27 February, 9am—10am
Community Rooms, 262 North Rd
Homebaking and fun, All Welcome

Normanby

Tavern & Bistro

454 North Road
473 0373

Lunch and Evering dining - Wednesday to Sunday
Lrmch Inder $10 - Dinner Under §20
Funetions and special oceasions catered for
Drop in for a quiet drink,
and play pokies, pool or darts,

The Nermanby
A Great lilile Pub

Your Local
Banking
Expert

-

PA

S

AL

HAIR STUDIO

Gardens Shopping Mall
Ph 473 0333 today
for an appointment

Men's Student haircuts

$20 /

\_

Gqreakt
coffees!

Ywwny
cies!

Open 7 Days 1000 am -4 pm
Ross Home 360 North Road
(inside the main entrance and foyer)
Ccm.pdiﬁvdbpriwi
come and [cin us!

Filadelfio’s Restaurant & Bar
@ the Gardens

The best gourmet pizza
experience in Dunedin.
Accompanied with
fine wines and ales.
Ph.473 6232
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DARLINGREALTY

Lincoln Darling Real Estate

SALES & PROPERTY IVIANAGEIVIENT
Need your property
SOLD or RENTED?

Call us for a free no-obligation appraisal

Call our team today
473-1721

21 North Road, Gardens

DARLINGREALT Y.conz
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North Dunedin
Dakin Electrical

* Guaranteed Electrical Service
* Reasonable Rates
* Pensioner Concessions
* Domestic and Commercial

Ph: 473 7981

88 Selwyn St. NEV
027 4322 381

Ph. 4731795
Supper Happy Hour 4-7 Fridays
Bar Draw, Meat Raffies FriSatSun
Self Senvice TAB, Sky TV, Pensioners’
Happoy Hour 10:30-3 Tuesdavs

Happy Hour 4-5pm every day!

Jim PINE

Driver Education

473 0044
027 227 2342
Jplne@xtra

Learning to have fun and grow plants
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Celebrating their graduation from YouthGrow with level one or two certificates in horticulture are, from left, Na-

than Gray, Sam Wilson, Haydon Phipps and Mark Calvo.

LEARNING TO laugh at yourself and get
along with others were some of the life skills
graduating students at the YouthGrow Gar-
den Centre learned last year, while working
towards horticultural qualifications.

Youth worker Ben McKenzie says the
YouthGrow pro-
gramme isn't just
about learning horti-
cultural skills and
there is a lot of per-
sonal development
along the way.

“For some of the guys
learning to laugh at
yourself, rather than
swinging out at someone, is actually a really
good life skill.”

The Presbyterian Support Otago Family
Works-run centre on Norwood St provides a
work setting where young people can devel-
op their confidence and leave with horticul-
tural qualifications and positive work ethics.

“For some of the guys
learninq to (auqh at
(jourself ... 08 acfua“(; a

rea(lg qood (ife skill."

In his first public speech, Mark Calvo told
about a hundred guests he had learned to
have fun during his year at YouthGrow.

“This year at YouthGrow | have changed a
lot. My language has improved, but | still
struggle some days. I'm more aware of my
temper and can con-
trol it. | am keen to
give new things a go
and | try to get along
with people.”

They had done a lot of
projects this year and
learned new skills
such as fencing and
propagating plants, he
said. At an open day held in October last
year he had really enjoyed showing people
around the facility. However the highlight of
the year for him had been going on camp.
Practice manager Mel McNatty says she is
really proud of the staff and volunteer team,
the students and the nursery. -£dith Leigh

Simon Niblock

Window Cleaning
Spouting Cleaning
Spider Spraying

Phone: 021 0268 0618 4737360
gleam.windowcleaning@yahoo.co.nz




Valley inspires photos

The diverse urban character and
landscape of the valley provides
endless potential and opportunity
for local photographer Sue Mar-

shall.

Sue graduated from the Otago
School of Art in 2007 and has lived
in the valley since. "Walking daily

through the

many  mysterious,

shadowy forests around the valley
I'm reminded of the peaceful sanctuary we live in.”

As a photographer her major influence is light and its relat-
ed temperature. Sue is this month's pop-up artist in the
Gardens shopping centre courtyard.

Dog Rescue looking for volunteers

Christine Beker of Opoho

A SECOND chance at life for dogs that
find themselves in the pound is one rea-
son Opoho resident Christine Beker helps
fundraise for Dog Rescue Dunedin.

“I have been a dog owner for twenty years
and love dogs.” Christine has two dogs,
one of which is a rescue dog she has giv-
en a "“new fur-ever home”. She will be
collecting at the Gardens New World for
their annual appeal on 2 April.

The charitable trust saves dogs that are
left unwanted at the Dunedin City Council

pound and destined to be euthanised. More volunteer collectors
are needed so if you can help, contact Jacqui King at
appeal@dogrescuedunedin.co.nz.

KAII types of arf\

work wanted

GET YOUR creative juices
flowing for the Opoho
Church Art Exhibition.

This year we are widening
our horizons and includ-
ing work from North East
Valley and Pine Hill as well
as Opoho. We invite work
from amateur and profes-
sional artists and crafts-
people that have a con-
nection with the valley.

Work can be in a variety of

mediums including paint-
ing, drawing, photography,
ceramics, weaving, wool
and fabric art, floral art,
computer graphics, sculp-
ture and installations —
the choice is yours.

The work will be on display

in the church, which will
take a small commission
on sales, on the weekends
of 9-10 and 16-17 May.

Contact Gabrielle at

gabriellepanck@gmail.com

or 021 039 5899 or Fiona
at 473 0024 or

Qna.stirling@ihug.co.nzy

Dagg excited to
meet the valley
community.

The pair both
love food and
cooking and
running their
own restaurant
has always been
their goal; the
opportunity just
came five years
earlier than they
planned. “We
just jumped in

New menu to tempt tastebuds at Normanby Bistro

A LIFE-CHANGING decision to rejuvenate the Normanby
Bistro has new operators Susanne McCallum and Richard

plains. Nearly all of the food is cooked on the premises —
the fish is fresh and the schnitzel is pan-fried “just like

mum used to do it”
rather than deep fried.
One of their most popu-
lar dishes is chicken
breast stuffed with ham
and cheese then
wrapped in bacon.

The lunch menu is priced
at $13.50 and dinner
from $15.50 and there is
also a discount for Gold
Card holders.

The Valley Bluegrass
band will be heading to

Normanby Bistro operators Richard Dagg and Susanne McCallum the bistro one Sunday

Jjwnk A
FREE Service to Families
* Well Child Assessments
* Family Support Services
* Parent Education
* Play Groups & Coffee Groups
Car Seat Rentals
For more details please phone Plunket
Area office (03) 4740490
PlunketLine 0800 933 922

*

Together,
the best start for every child

feet first and we are loving it,” Susanne says.

The bistro has undergone a revamp, with a new colour
scheme to brighten it up, but it is when they talk about
the new menu that they both really light up.

It is good bistro food ranging from sausage, eggs and
chips, to steak, to spaghetti and meatballs, Richard ex-

every month and the Senior Citizens Music Club meets
there on the third Thursday of each month.

“Come up and try us out,” says Richard. Personal service
is a touch the pair pride themselves on. They both also
love to sing and patrons are likely to hear them singing in
the kitchen as they cook.

Please support our advertisers. Without them we could not produce your community newsletter.
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DOMESTIC & INDUSTRIAL
PLUMBING SERVICES

TIM BUSCALL

027 473 1650
ph/fax (03) 473 1650

Craftsman Plumber / Reg. Drainlayer

Selling your property?

For Total Service
and Super Low Fees...

TOTAL REALTY Dunedin
Visit our web site
www.totalrealty.co.nz

Call Anton...
mob 027 214 8356 or 477 6000

£
TOTAL REALTY

Licensed Agent (REAA) 2008

LAWN MOWING

Fresh cut lawn and
garden services

DR

Free quotes
regular or one-off « section tidy
ups e« rubbish removal « fence
line spraying « general yard work

Cell: 021 040 3422
Ph: 473 1112
fresh_cut_lawns@yaholoco.nz
Plumbing

= Laser

“Proudly servicing the valley for over 20 years”

Our Plumbing services include:
* Gas Fitting

« Solar Hot Water

* Drainage

* Plumbing — new and existing

Plumbers

Laser Plumbing Dunedin
5 Lorne Street, South Dunedin
Phone (03) 456 3178

E. dunedin.central@laserplumbing.co.nz

Cop that: Your driving affects others

First up | would like to wish you all a happy new year and hope 2015
treats you well.

New Year's Eve for me involved working in the Octagon where, due to
the weather, the large crowd expected didn't arrive. By the
time midnight sounded off, however, several thousand had attended the
celebrations which went well. Unfortunately the heavy rain forced the
live music to be stopped due to water on the stage area posing a real
risk to those performing.

On the plus side, however, the torrential rain we had that night appears

to have been our quota and the following weeks have been nothing

short of outstanding. Personally | spent some quality time with family on
the Otago Peninsula and in Central Otago with only one minor incident of note.

During a leisurely drive in the Harwood area | rounded a bend and to my surprise was met head on
with a sizable camper van. My four-letter expletive and a wrench to the left with the steering wheel
narrowly avoided a collision in which we would no doubt have come off second best. My point here is
that it may not be your driving that causes a crash. We all have to be on our game behind the wheel as
we never know what is around the next corner. It's a shame the driver hadn't seen our new campaign
ads about your driving affecting others.

On my return to work | note with some concern an increase in burglaries and thefts from vehicles in
our area, so this is a timely reminder to make sure that we secure what is ours. A vehicle parked in the
driveway rather than on the street does not mean the criminal element won't see it as a potential tar-
get. Please check you have removed your valuables and locked the doors. Hand-in-hand with this is
open windows and insecure doors at your home so please take prudent steps to safe-guard your
property. It really is the old saying of "lock it or lose it".

By the time you read this, some residents will be starting to move back into the North Dunedin areas
to settle in for the year. Some tolerance will be required at times as youthful exuberance can tend to
bubble over. But there is a limit to what can and can't be ignored and anything of a criminal nature
should not be tolerated. A bit of fun is exactly that but make no mistake, there is a line in the sand and
if folks wish to step over that, they will reap what they sow. In closing, | wish you all a safe 2015. Be
careful on our roads and look after each other. -Brendan Thomson

/Folk duoin h
Opoho concert

Youth grant a win

A $500 grant is a great start for a
new youth development pro-
gramme being established in the

Church Services Directory
Salvation Army, 43 North Rd,
Nitechurch, 6pm

Sacred Heart Catholic, 89 North Rd,

valley. The North East Valley Enter- Mass 9.30am
prising Youth Collective won the Glenaven Methodist, 7 Chambers St,
11am

grant in the Big Green Challenge, a
competition funded by Sustainable
Dunedin.

Pacific Island Presbyterian, 160 North
Rd, English 11am on 1st, 2nd and 3rd
Sundays; Cook Island 9.30am; Samo-
an 11am, 4th and 5th Sundays
Anglican: St Martin's, 194 North Rd,

The collective is a youth develop-
ment programme being established
for youth living in the valley. It is part

of the long-term plan in conjunction | The New Edinburgh Folk Club is 10.45am . ) -

with Kidz Inc to provide a learning |hosting a concert at the Opoho St Thomas', Raleigh St and Pine Hill

continuum for children and youth in | Church from ‘Into the East’ the excit- Rd, 6pm

the valley . ing alternative country and folk duo Opoho Presbyterian, 50 Signal Hill
of Liv McBride and Graeme Woller. Rd, 10am

The project will undertake the envi-
ronmental restoration of land once
used as a dump site to a place that
integrates food, waste and energy
production with the revitalisation of
an urban native creek setting. -
Andrew Bowen

NEV Presbyterian, 224 North Rd,
9.30am cafe service

St Mark’s Presbyterian, 304 Pine Hill
Rd, 10am

NEV Baptist, 270 North Road,
10.30am; 5th Sunday, 2pm.

The pair were finalists in last year's
New Zealand Folk Awards.

The concert starts at 8pm on
Wednesday 18 February. Tickets are
$15 and supper will be available at

@head. /

Community Garden Working Bee Dates for February
Working Bees alternate between Saturday mornings and Sunday afternoons

Sunday
Sunday

8 February
22 February

1pm—-4pm
1pm-4pm

Saturday 14 February 9am-—noon
Saturday 28 February 9am—noon




Classifieds and community notices (for non-profits)
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YOGA
Body-breath-mind connection.
Tuesdays 6pm—7.15pm
Baptist Church.

Jenny Haydon 482 1409
027 482 1426 or
claydons@actrix.co.nz
Qualified Satyananda
Yoga teacher, 20 years-plus

teaching experience.

o

fithess & fun

ART FIBRE DUNEDIN
Bring tea and whatever you want to
work on, 5.30pm, first Thu each
month at the community rooms.

CONTRADANCE
Baptist Church Hall, 270 North Rd,
7.30pm, Mon, $3.

DUNEDIN BMX CLUB
Race night, Forrester Park BMX track,
6pm, Thu.

DUNEDIN FIDDLE CLUB
Community rooms, 7.30pm, Wed.

FOLK DANCING FOR FUN
Baptist Church, 270 North Rd, 10am-
11.30am, Fri, $3. Ph Yvonne

455 2406, stureid1@yahoo.co.nz

FREE FITNESS CLASS
Outdoor circuit training, NEV Normal
School, 9.30am, Sat, bookings
essential. Ph Knox Rehabilitation
Clinic 474 0517.

KNITTING SQUAD

BYO knitting or crocheting, or come
and learn, community rooms, 1pm-—
3pm, Wed. Ph Marjory Brown

473 7751.

LEARN TAEKWONDO
Korean martial art, supportive
environment. Training Mon, Thur,
NEV Normal School hall, 6pm-
7.30pm. Ph 027 412 5770 or
dunedinolympictkd@hotmail.co.nz

OPOHO EUCHRE GROUP
Opoho Bowling Club, 1.30pm, Wed.
Ph Lesley 473 9771.

RECLAIMING THE NIGHT
Walking group, meet DNI car park,
6.30pm, Wed. Ph Jennifer 473 1694.

SELF DEFENCE COURSES
For women and girls, learn simple
ways to use your mind, body and
voice to keep safe, $5. Contact
Imogen to arrange evening or
weekend course,
ircoxhead@gmail.com

SPAN NEV

Stretch’n'flex, gentle low-impact
exercise, St David's Presb Church
lounge, 10am—11am, Tue, over-65s
$3. Ph 473 9311.

STEADY AS YOU GO

(Age Concern) Gentle balance and

strength exercises, NEV Baptist
Church, 10.30am-11.30am, Mon.

)

/ CHANGING WAYS \

Want to be happy, healthy
and more productive in 2015?

® 90min free seminars show you how
on 4 and 14 Feb. To register: Ph
Karen Chalk on 021 0275 4881 or go

to www.changingways.co.nz

WOMEN OUT WALKING
Any women interested in hill walks in
and around Dunedin, 2—4hrs, Sun.
Go all or part way. Contact Rhian
rhiang@xtra.co.nz

YOGA IN THE VALLEY
Instructor Adair Bruce, DNI tech
block, 6pm, Mon—Fri, $5 waged, $4
unwaged; St David's Church, cnr
James St & North Rd, 9.15am, Mon,
Wed, Fri.

ZUMBA

All welcome with or without children,
qualified instructor Liana, 11am-—
noon, Mon, Baptist Church hall, $2.

meet new people

CHAI AND CHAT

Where women come together to
socialise, children welcome, gold coin
donation, Community House, Moray
Pl, 10.30am—12.30pm, Fri. Ph Afife
473 8944,

LIONS IN THE VALLEY
Toroa Lions Club meets twice
monthly Mon evenings, Morrison
Lounge, Opoho Church, new
members, men and women,
welcome. Ph Tess 473 8114 or email
Genny at gennyhann@gmail.com

MENS’' PROBUS

NEV bowling club, 10am, 2nd Mon
each month, new members welcome.
Ph Don 473 7544.

NEW TO THE VALLEY?
Meet new people and find out what's
happening in the valley. Community
rooms, 10.30am-11.30am, Fri.

TEA AND TALK

For over-65s, recipes for life — a fun-
filled cooking class looking at life
ingredients for ageing well, Thur 26
Feb at Age Concern, ph 477 1040.

YOUTH DROP-IN
Supervised fun for young people
years 7-13, NEV Baptist Church,
7pm—10pm, Fri, Sat. Ph Steve 027
424 1828.

for families

DUNEDIN TOY LIBRARY
St Martin's Hall, Northumberland St,
10am-11am, Wed and Sat.

(LET'S GO DOG WALKING\
AND TRAINING SERVICES
Affordable dog walking and training
with experienced dog handler and
trainer, behaviour consultations
Ph Laura 021 296 4249
or 487 8850
Email letsgodogwalker@gmail.com

K Find us on Facebook /

MUSIC AND MOVEMENT
For little ones, Salvation Army Hall,
9.30am and 10.30am, school terms
only. Between sessions morning tea,
10am-10.30am, gold coin.

PLAY GROUP

Come along with your children 0-4
years, Baptist Hall, 270 North Rd,
10am-2pm, Mon; 9am-3pm, Tues,
Wed. Ph Michael 473 0572.

try something new
ART CLASSES

For all levels, casual attendance
welcome, tutor Anneloes Douglas,
community rooms, 10am-noon, Thur.
Ph 467 9993 or 027 307 7034,
anneloes.douglas@xtra.co.nz

FREE LITERACY COURSE
For more information contact Ana
and Marg at Literacy Aotearoa, 477
2055.

ENGLISH FOR ELDERS
Free conversational English speaking
class for immigrants over-65. Age
Concern, 9 The Octagon, class 1
begins Mon 2 Feb, class 2 on Fri 6
Feb. Ph Age Concern on 477 1040.

ITALIAN CLASSES

Exp teacher, native speaker of Italian
(PhD Linguistics), Benvenuti! Ph
Antonella 473 0832, 027 341 8312,
antonella.vecchiato@gmail.com
LEARN ENGLISH FAST
English for daily life and work, free.
Contact Paul or Tamara at English
Language Partners 477 7261,
dunedin@englishlanguage.org.nz

LEARN ITALIAN

Planning a trip to Italy this year? Fun,
communicative lessons with quali-
fied, experienced teacher. Contact
Samantha 021 0831 8408.

MEDITATION
Meditation and mindfulness
afternoon workshop every
two weeks, Ph 021 035 2392,
www.meditatenz.co.nz

SENIOR CHEF

Improve your cooking skills for over-
60s. Classes at Age Concern, course
one Mon, 9 Feb to 30 Mar; course
two Mon 11 May to 6 Jul. Ph Age
Concern 477 1040.

GARDENS PHYSIOTHERAPY\
CLINICAL PILATES
Beginners Pilates
Fridays 9.30am-10.30am
Levels 1-2 Pilates
Tuesdays, 11.30am-12.30pm
Thursdays, 12.30pm-1.30pm
$15 per session/$72 six sessions

www.gardensphysio.co.nz
N J

QIGONG

Interested in Qigong? Ph Ans
473 6114 or 027 756 8383,
WWW.gigongrenxue.org.nz

QIGONG CLASSES

Jay Baker runs a Qigong class at the
community rooms, 6pm, Thur.

Ph 027 584 4537.

can you help?
ENLIVEN DAY CLUB

Ross Home, wanted, drivers and help
with activities, light food
preparation. Tues, Wed & Fri. Ph
Maybank 473 0890.

MENTORS REQUIRED
Become a mentor to young people
who need a good male role model in
their lives, Operation ‘New Direction’.
Ph Rob Fitzpatrick 473 6825,
garden@northeastvalley.org

NORTH DUNEDIN SHED
Working bees, Bonnington St, two
shifts, 9am—12.30pm and 12.30pm-
3pm, Sat. Boots and gloves essential;
coffee, tea & scones welcome.

employment

BABYSITTING

14-year-old, National

Certificate in Babysitting, involved in
St Johns. Ph Kyra Murdoch 473 7087.
COMPUTER SERVICES
Trouble-shooting, tuition, low rates.
Ph Dave 473 9542 or
davescomputer@actrix.co.nz
WORK WANTED

Anything considered, such as

labouring, cleaning spouting, etc.
Ph Glen 020 4023 2337.

trading corner

LONG-TERM RENTAL
Family wanting long-term house to
rent, up to $300. Ph 926 6774.
RENTAL WANTED
$250-$300, 3—4 bedroom, dog
friendly. Contact Karen

022 682 8751.

PEA STRAW

Fundraiser for NEV Normal School.
Contact Amy 027 256 9182.
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INSULATE | PROTECT | ENHANCE

Window Tinting and Insulation
100% Otago Owned and Independent Specialist

D Insulate m] Control Heat & Glare
O Block 99% UV O Fade Protection
1 Obtain Privacy [ Safety & Security

(03) 473 9221 | 0800 772 371

191A NorTH RoaD, NorTH EAsT VALLEY, DN
GLAZINGFILMS.CO.NZ
DUNEDIN@GLAZINGFILMS.CO.NZ

The Normanby Bistro
(At the Normanby Tavern)
Open Wed-Sun
Lunch: 11.30am—2pm, all $13.50

Dinner: 5pm-9pm?*, from $15.50
(*8pm on Sunday)

Ask about our Gold Card discount

Susanne and Richard look
forward to meeting you

Be
“\Vvl:’“gmz\\gnods & Del,

S

4 Fpa Lines;  from the South. ‘c\
A - Delicious - ¥

YOUR LOCAL
BUTCHER

Retail * Wholesale
Homekill

Peter Waymouth
Consulting Arborist

www.greentrees.co.nz
Fine pruning of trees
large & small

473 8065
027 432 9646

Wendy

Bowman
Ph.: 473 7832

Mb: 027 60D 7599

Contact Wendy now for a

wendy bowman@hanourts.co.nz
s wendybowman co ne

GG A [T GROF (e B8

FREE appraisal of your home.

Hamming it up for the camera are Dunedin Fiddle Club members, from left, Erin Bowkett, Gaye Davies, Siobhan Dil-
lon, Anna Bowen and Keri Smith. The group meets at 7.30pm every Wednesday at the community rooms. “It's fantas-
tic,” says Anna. A loyal following of about fifteen players turn up every week. Instruments played include the piano,
accordion, whistle and pipes, “and some more cello players would be great”.—Edith Leigh

Qigong a great way to maintain

cmd |mprove health and wellbeing

N 7 DAILY PRACTICE of gigong
‘; for the past eight years has
s given  him  more  focus,
% strength and flexibility, says
¥+ gigong teacher Jay Glubb.
Qigong is basically a way of
healing through using medi-
tation exercises, he says.
These work on your body's
— life force, called gi. The exer-
il coses have been practised
= since ancient times in China
™ and are used by people the
world over to maintain and
improve health. “l would
swear by them. Many people find them a good gateway into
meditation because they include the use of movement.”

Jay Glubb goes through a qigong form

A free introductory gigong session will be held at the Valley
Project community rooms on Monday 9 February at 6pm. “If
you have not yet tried gigong, or you just want to get back into
it, this would be a great opportunity to give it a go. You might
find it is just the thing you need to help you achieve your goals
of health and wellbeing for the coming year.”

Jay plans to introduce some new forms this year so it is a great
time to join, he says.

Classes for this term start on 16 February and run to the 30
March, at the community rooms. The cost is $45 unwaged and
$55 waged, for seven sessions, or casual attendance is $8/
$12. For more information visit bodyminggi.com or contact Jay
on bodymindgi@gmail.com or 027 584 4537.

school’s back

2 Feb: Opoho, North East Valley
Normal and Liberton Christian
Schools and DNI

3 Feb: Pine Hill and Sacred Heart
Schools

stride, ride, slide

Mini-triathlon for 2-6 year olds.
Kids grab mum and dad, your bike
and bring a picnic. $2 entry fee
10am Sunday 1 February at
Opoho Park.

garage sale

Household goods, baking, books,
face-painting, sausage sizzle,
bouncy castle. Donations welcome
Sacred Heart School,
10.30am-1.30pm, 14 Feb

varsity o-week

UniCrew volunteers are available
to help out, from 16-21 Feb.
Go to careerhub.otago.ac.nz to

register your project or phone
479 8631.



